FHC Meeting Minutes 11/13/2014

Members present: Mary Brown, Travis Bowie, Paul Denault, Nicole Bruno, J a.':ckie Petrouskii‘?/;;

The previous meetings minutes were reviewed (9/11/2014) and approved.
Correspondence

1) Reviewed the Algonquin property environmental. Viewed maps of the property showing
the location of the dam which will be modified.

2) Rattlesnake Brook — Massachusetts Division of Ecological Restoration; Mary attended
the Bio Reserve meeting. The group reviewed the Trail Guide and Map.

3) Reviewed the information regarding the Amazon project. Special town meeting Wed.
The 19" at 7p.m.. Tif tax incentive/financing.

Old Business

1) Village School Update. We have $2507 that carried over to the new account: The police
no longer have an interest in using the school for storage; Plans will be made for viewing
the schoolhouse

2) The Elm Street Bridge plaque will be located on the sidewalk side of the bridge.

3) The research continues with regard to the Hathaway Cemetery. The name Plummer is
currently being used and it has been noted that the name Lawton has also been used in
print when referring to the cemetery at this location.

A land plot on the grounds of the Legion Hall at the corner of Copicut Rd. and S. Main
St. has been identified as a Quaker cemetery.

New Business

1) The FHC Welcomed Nicole Bruno as the newest member of the FHC.

2) The Membership article for the town meeting was withdrawn.

3) We have a budget of $500 with restricted uses. Mainly for office supplies ( including
copies of photos etc.)

4) #4 South Main — Concerns about future of the building as well as it’s uses. Jackie will
contact Cathy Viveiros (Business Mgr. to Fall River Mayor) to inquire how they handles
the disposal of the old school houses there.

5) Plaque circa 1932 remains a mystery

6) Viewed the report, proposals and artists renderings of the Town
Hall/Library/Schoolhouse.

7) The recipient of the FHC Recognition for Restoration Award will be presented a framed
photo of their property as recognition.

8) The FHC agreed we should recognize and show our support for the graffiti clean-up at
Profile Rock. "



9) The FHC will continue the Photo of the Month to be displayed in the Town Hall.

Next meeting Thursday 12/11/2014



